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KILLALA / Survey finds ‘readiness for change’

Irish Catholics back
married priests and
women’s ordination

SARAH MAC DONALD

THE DIOCESE of Killala’s consul-
tation process, which began in
2017, has shown that the vast
majority of Catholics in the diocese
back married priests, women
priests and deacons, as well as
greater inclusion in the Church.
The consultation began with a
preliminary six-month period of
discussion and reflection from
which it emerged that Mass atten-
dance in the diocese stands at 29
per cent and that by 2037, the dio-

cese’s 22 parishes will be served
by just five or six priests.

The listening process proper
started in 2018 with meetings of
Parish Pastoral Councils and other
interested parties and culminated
in an anonymous survey — based
on seven open-ended questions —
of 1,500 people in the diocese’s
north Mayo and west Sligo
parishes. The survey, whose results
have been published in the current
edition of the quarterly Jesuit jour-
nal Studies by Fr Brendan Hoban,
a priest of the diocese, showed

that 85 per cent of Killala’s
Catholics back married priests,
‘while 81 per cent believe priests
who have married should be
returned to active ministry.

Support for women deacons
stands at 80 per cent while 69 per
cent support women priests.
Eighty-six per cent of those sur-
veyed believe Church teaching on
homosexuality and those excluded
from the Church should be made
more inclusive.

At the outset of Killala’s con-
sultation, Bishop John Fleming
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pledged to incorporate into dioce-
san policy whatever suggestions
emerged that were within the dio-
cese’s capacity to pursue.
Suggestions not within the dio-
cese’s capacity, it was agreed,
would be forwarded to the Irish
Episcopal Conference and to the
Nuncio to take them to the rele-
vant authorities in Rome.
According to Fr Hoban, one of
the conclusions from Killala’s
experience is that “there is still a
huge commitment on the part of
asignificant number of lay people
to value and support the Church,
not least among young parents
‘who know the importance of a
sense of God and want their chil-
dren to value it too”. The priest
said change was now a permanent
reality for the Catholic Church:
“Dealing with change means ‘liv-
ing in the grey, that's accepting
and embracing difficult questions
with no ‘black and white’ answers.
It’s about dealing with ambiva-
lence in a culture of modernity.”





